






April 9, 2005

I can’t believe it is my turn to do the Newsletter already. If Chuck hadn’t reminded me I would have been really late. Of course I have so much news I don’t know where to start.

I’ll start by telling you that a dog bit me when I wasn’t doing a thing to him.  I will probably never leave the house again. I was already scared to death of dogs and now I am terrified.( Is that the way it is spelled? Oh well you know what I mean). 

It has been good to see Lorna and Chuck. That is a long way to come to tend your grandchild. When Cole was here a few days ago he let me play with him and he didn’t scream. So I am making progress. It’s great to be around little kids but I am glad that mine are raised.

Oh, I had better tell you that Chuck and I went to the Saturday morning session of conference. I really enjoyed being able to go. I can hardly believe how many people go. Of course everything was well organized to handle the crowds.

I guess you all know that Drew is staying with me for a while. I probably see him maybe 6 or 7 minutes a day. Between school, work and getting engaged he has been really busy.

I guess that I live a much more calm life than any of you, consequently I have little to write about. The simple life is just fine with me. 

It’s good to hear what is going on with all of you and it seems like things are going real good with doing the Newsletter this way. ------And I don’t want to hear anyone saying “I told you so”

I hope things keep going good for all of you and take care.

                                        LOVE,




Mom, Mary, Grandma and Great Grandma                       










